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It's here!,   after all the waiting, we finally have 
our new logo. Thanks for your patience, we are pleased that it has a 
sense of simplicity.  

Thank you to those who submitted a design and for those who voted 
for the winner. 

It will now be the official AQG logo and will appear on all things AQG. 

We will retire our current logo with appreciation for its service and for 
those who designed it and used it for so many years. 
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Hello! I trust you are all άsheltering in placeέΣ keeping you and your family 
safe. This is such a unique circumstance I donΩt know if any of us completely 
understand what is happening or going to happen in our futures. I pray that 
none are experiencing health or financial challenges that cause you 
concern. 

AQG, like all of you, had to make adaptations. Our meetings are now 
virtual, and we are depending on emails and texts to communicate. This 

crisis has put a damper on several of our plans and we will probably be delayed with nominations and 
elections of our officers for 2020-21. Nancy Laswick, our president-elect, will step into the PresidentΩs 
role on July 1. We will probably not have a full cadre of officers and directors to work with her at the 
helm. 

Our nominating committee is almost full. When complete, they will pursue possible nominees. If you are 
interested in serving on the board as a director, or want to run for the elected positions of secretary or 
president-elect, please complete the application form online and submit it. It will be forwarded to the 
nomination committee for consideration. 

As I write this, voting for our new logo is in progress and will be completed by the time you read this 
Chatter. We are excited about the fresh look the new logo will provide us. We believe it will modernize 
our official presence, and give a clarifying identity to our website, Patchwork Chatter, correspondence 
and signage. It will require changing the logo on everything that we have been using for quite some time. 
The current logo has served us well and we appreciate all those that made it possible. 

The re-organization committee is meeting to begin the process of reviewing the success of AQG and how 
to best move forward with a structure that will serve us well into the future. We know that change is 
difficult, but because our membership and circumstances continually change, we must evaluate and 
change to be successful in the future. 

Thank you to all of those whom worked hard to build our successful guild! We appreciate your 
dedication. We are now working to move forward into the future utilizing all the tools that are available 
to us!  

Blessing on all of you, 

Charyl Garman  

President 

Lƴ ǘƘƛǎ LǎǎǳŜΧ 

PresidentΩs Message   ...........................  2 
Contact Us  ............................................. 3 

Chapter Reports  .................................... 4 

AQG News  ......................................... 5-6 

Aunt Quiltie Advice Column  .................. 7 

AQG Quilt Shows  ..............................  8-9 

Board Minutes  .............................  10-11 

Treasurers Report ...............................  11 

Affiliate Members .........................  12-13 

 



www.azquiltersguild.org May нлнл—The Patchwork Chatter  3 

 

 

2019 - 2020 BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 

 
PRESIDENT  Charyl Garman  (602) 418-9524 

 president@azquiltersguild.org 

 

PRESIDENT ELECT            Nancy Laswick (602) 793-1627  

 presidentelect@azquiltersguild.org 

 

SECRETARY   

 secretary@azquiltersguild.org 

 

TREASURER  Linda Piasecki (480) 225-1917 

 treasurer@azquiltersguild.org 

 
DIRECTORS 

 
MEMBERSHIP Robin Bequette (602) 690-2219  

 membership@azquiltersguild.org 

  

EDUCATION  Penny Hulse (602) 628-9095  
 nationaleducation@azquiltersguild.org 

     

COMMUNICATIONS  Jane Wilcox 

  communications@azquiltersguild.org 

      

 Newsletter Co-Editors         Lois Wendling, Theresa Foster 

  newsletter@azquiltersguild.org 

 

     Instagram   Tricia Newkirk 

 

TECHNOLOGY                                            Winifred Walker 

aqg.technologydirector@gmail.com 

   

PROMOTIONAL SALES   Celeste Johnson 

 promosales@azquiltersguild.org 

  
QUILT SHOW Darla Orndorff (480) 229-6047 

 quiltshow@azquiltersguild.org 

 

 
 

BOARD MEETINGS 

Please check the calendar for the current schedule 

No advance notice is required to attend. However, special 

circumstances can sometimes alter meeting dates and 

times. Calling ahead is recommended. 

MEMBERSHIP 

Membership in the Arizona Quilters Guild is based on a fiscal 

calendar running from July 1 through June 30. Current member 

renewal dues are accepted beginning April 1 for the following 

membership year and must be postmarked by June 30 to avoid 

a $5 late fee charge. 

 

Annual Membership Dues 

Renewals postmarked by June 30  ......................................  $30 

New memberships and renewals  

 postmarked after July 1  ..............................................  $35 

Youth Membership (ages 8-18)  .........................................  $10 

Affiliate Membership (business)  .......................................  $75 

Affiliate Membership (non-profit) ééééééééé.  $45 

¶ Memberships are not pro-rated. 

¶ AQG mailings are not delivered to non-USA addresses. 

IT IS THE POLICY OF AQG NEVER TO SELL A LIST OF 

OUR MEMBERS TO ANYONE. THE ROSTER IS 

PROVIDED AS A COURTESY TO OUR MEMBERS FOR 

THEIR PERSONAL USE ONLY. 

 

 

PRINTED CHATTER 

For those members who do not have internet access, please 

request a copy from your Chapter or Members-at-Large can 

contact the AQG Communications Director (info at left) or the 

office at 480-827-8458.  A copy will be printed at the AQG 

Office and mailed to the member.   

 

CHATTER DEADLINES 

The Patchwork Chatter is published 10 times a year by AQG 

(no June or July issues). For more information or to submit 

articles and reports, please contact the AQG Communications 

Director through the office or as listed on this page. 

Next Chatter Issue = June/July 2020 

Deadline for submissions = June12, 2020 

 
 
 

OFFICE HOURS 

10210 N 32nd Street, Suite C-214, Phoenix, AZ 85028 

Wednesday, 10 a.m. to 2 p.m. 

(480) 827-8458   

 

 

ADDRESS CHANGES ω ADDRESS CHANGES ω ADDRESS CHANGES 
Please help us keep our records up to date.  You can (1) submit address changes using our Online Membership system at 
http://www.azquiltersguild.org/members.php or (2) e-mail address changes to membership@azquiltersguild.org or (3) call 
the AQG office and leave a message clearly stating your name and address changes. You should receive confirmation when 
your address has been updated.  

mailto:president@azquiltersguild.org
mailto:president-elect@azquiltersguild.org
mailto:treasurer@azquiltersguild.org
tel:(602)%20628-9095
mailto:quilt@azquiltersguild.org
https://www.azquiltersguild.org/calendar.php
http://www.azquiltersguild.org/members.php
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Due to the Covid19 Pandemic,  
and the άStay at Homeέ order,  
there were no monthly meetings  

during April. 
 

We hope you are all staying 
Safe and healthy! 
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Member Dues  

Renew for $30.00 before July 1,2020. After July 1, it is $35.00. Renew on website with the 
following link: https://ww.azquiltersguild.org/membership-renew-a.php  

Special Summer Edition Chatter 

There will be a άSpecial edition June/July Chatterέ coming out July 1 "The American 
Way".... This Chatter will be featuring YOUR CHAPTER'S Charity donations, projects, pho-
tos, etc. that you have been working on. Please gather your information and submit it by 
June 15th. We are all looking forward to seeing what our Chapters have been up to during 
the CoVid19 Quarantine. 

AQG Private Facebook Page 

Our PRIVATE Facebook Group, "Arizona Quilt Guild" needs your participation! If you have-
n't joined, DO SO NOW!! We are very excited about using this platform to share ideas, 
projects, mystery quilt sites, and other sewing-related activities ESPECIALLY during the 
quarantine. This is a fabulous way for all of us to stay in touch, and get to know each other 
virtually, so when we can get together again, it's like meeting old friends! Please join 
us, https://www.facebook.com/groups/866661140396629  Be sure to answer the ques-
tions when you request admission to the group.  

Election Notification 

The nominating committee is accepting nominations for the following positions on the 
AQG Board: 

President-Elect 

The principal duty of the President-Elect is to participate in a training period of one (1) year before as-
suming the office of President of the Guild. Should the President be unable to fulfill the duties of that 
office, either temporarily or permanently, the President Elect shall assume the office of President. The 
power and duties of the President-Elect are defined in the Bylaws, Article IX, Section B.  

Secretary 

The principal duties of the Secretary are to keep legal minutes, record official election results and votes 
of the Guild and the Board of Directors, sign official Board resolutions, and handle official correspond-
ence for the Guild. The Secretary is responsible for maintaining the archive of official records of the 
Guild. The power and duties of the Secretary are defined in the Bylaws, Article IX, Section C.   

Results announced in the August Chatter.  

https://ww.azquiltersguild.org/membership-renew-a.php
https://www.facebook.com/groups/866661140396629
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Want to meet face to face with your group?  Want to be able to see and talk to them at the 

same time?  You can have these conversations while maintaining your social distanc-

ing.  Technology has developed ZOOM.  The software allows you to see and hear everyone 

participating in a scheduled session.  You send out an email to your friends, they click on a 

link, and they are "in the call" - both voice and video! Check out the software 

at ZOOM.COM    

Because of the escalating cost of mailing the Chatter, there will now be a yearly fee of $40 

starting July 1, 2020. We are sorry for any inconvenience to those members receiving it by 

mail. We  suggest you find other means to read the Chatter to save this expense. 

 

 

http://zoom.com/
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Dear Aunt Quiltie  - Advice Column 

I have so much time on my hands now that I have to stay at home. As a 

quilter, what should I do during this long stay at home? I need creative 

ideas. 

Take care of yourself. Wash your hands, eat properly, get enough rest, re-
duce stress, exercise, only go out if you absolutely have to and of course get 
busy sewing.  As quilters, we will never run out of fabric.  Here are a few 
other suggestions. 
 
1. This is a great time to be generous.  
 a.  Make a few face masks and donate to others. There are lots of    
                    patterns on-line. Drop completed masks off on your neighbors  
      doorstep with a note of encouragement. Check emails to see if  
                    any organizations are requesting additional masks. 
  b.  Go through your stash and complete a few charity quilts.  
  c.   Keep track of your progress so your Chapter can report it to AQG June/July Special Edition   
        Chatter (Due June 15). 
2. Drag out your quilting UFOs from the back of your closet.  Yes, even those that you didnΩt like or were 
to complicated. Now is a great time to improve. 

3. Bind those quilt tops that have been sitting around for a long time 
4. Try a new quilting or craft skill or try to improve on one. Is this a good time to take up paper piecing? 
5. Weed out old quilt magazines and books. Donate to others. 
6. Drag out your sewing machine manual and learn a new technique.  Examples: making binding,           
improving your embroidery, using different feet on the sewing machine. 

7. Prepare a To-Do List with only 3 lines per day. So at the end of the day, you feel like you have made  
accomplishments.  Preparing the list doesnΩt count. 

8. Check on other people/neighbors/family with a phone call. 
9. Go through your scrap piles and cut scraps into standard sizes. Place in plastic bags or containers. 
10. Read up on quilting blogs or view YouTube videos  Thank heaven for the internet and social media. 
11. Take a few online quilting classes or view a quilting blog. 
12. Support your local quilt shops.  We need to make sure that they are around after we get back to       
normal. 

 a.  Order online; if not available call them.  
 b.  Buy gift certificates. 
 c.  Instead of getting a full refund on a class in your favorite quilt shop, ask for a credit.  
 d.  Share posts from your favorite quilt shop. 
 e.  Contact the owner/employees of your favorite quilt shop and let them know you care  
       about them.  If possible, see if they need any help. 
13. And last but not the least, clean out your sewing room.   
 

We are so grateful for our quilting hobby during these times of stress.   

Sincerely, Aunt Quiltie 

LŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ǉǳŜǎǝƻƴ ŀƴŘ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ƛǘ ǘƻ ōŜ ŀƴǎǿŜǊŜŘ ƛƴ ŦǳǘǳǊŜ /ƘŀǧŜǊ ǇǳōƭƛŎŀǝƻƴǎΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ǎŜƴŘ ƛƴ ȅƻǳ ǉǳŜǎǝƻƴ ǘƻ ƴŜǿǎπ

ƭŜǧŜǊΦŀǉƎϪƎƳŀƛƭΦŎƻƳ  ¸ƻǳ Ƴŀȅ ǿƛƴ ŀ ǇǊƛȊŜ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ /ƻ-tǳōƭƛǎƘŜǊǎΦ 
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5ŀǊƭŀ hǊƴŘƻǊũΣ vǳƛƭǘ {Ƙƻǿ 5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊ нлнл 

 
 
Quilt Show Volunteers:  We would like to thank all the AQG members and non
-members that volunteered at the quilt show. In order to have a successful quilt 
show, we have a total of 428 volunteer slots that need to be filled.  We were 
able to fill 388 positions, or 91% of the total required. We discovered on Friday 
and Saturday afternoons, we were recruiting AQG members, currently at the 
quilt show, to fill the empty spots. We need to do better next year with our vol-
unteers!  
 

Our sincere thanks to the several chapters having over 30% of their membership volunteer at the quilt 
show!  The AQG Chapters that had Matrix responsibilities at the quilt show are listed below, with the num-
ber of volunteers, and percentage of total chapter participation.  Darla Orndorff has a complete chart of all 
AQG Chapters participating with the show. We encourage Chapter Chairs wanting to know individual chap-
ter participation to request this via email from Darla, email:  aqg.quiltshowaqg@gmail.com.   

 

Chapter            No. Members                        Volunteers                  Percentage 
 
Betweens                  8                                             2      25% 
Cholla                      30                                          13                              43% 
Copper Country Quilters     31                                 10                             27% 
Delightful Quilters              101           34     34% 
MAL                291           19       7% 
Quail Country Quilters                 96           15     15% 
 
  

 

 

mailto:aqg.quiltshowaqg@gmail.com
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 άYŀƭŜƛŘƻǎŎƻǇŜ ƻŦ vǳƛƭǘǎέ 

 
Please join our team!  Are YOU an enthusiastic AQG member wanting to 
know the ins and outs of the quilt show? We NEED YOU to fill the follow-
ing positions on our 2021 quilt show committee.  Positions open are: !Řπ
ǾŜǊǝǎƛƴƎ /ƻƻǊŘƛƴŀǘƻǊ - publicize the quilt show; .ǳƛƭŘ-!-vǳƛƭǘ /ƻƻǊŘƛƴŀπ
ǘƻǊ – organize our community service outreach; ±ƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊ /ƻƻǊŘƛƴŀǘƻǊ 
(two members working together as co-coordinators would be optimum) 
and a {ƛƎƴ /ƻƻǊŘƛƴŀǘƻǊ – set up directional signs at the quilt show. If YOU 
see yourself in one of these positions, Please email  aqgshowd-
cole@gmail.com. No time like the present to get involved!  

5ŜōōƛŜ /ƻƭŜ  нлнм !vD vǳƛƭǘ {Ƙƻǿ 5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊΤ  
                                                          /ŜƭŜǎǘŜ WƻƘƴǎƻƴ нлнм !vD vǳƛƭǘ {Ƙƻǿ 5ŜǇǳǘȅ 5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊ  
 
 
 
 

mailto:aqgshowdcole@gmail.com
mailto:aqgshowdcole@gmail.com
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Board of Directors  
Meeting Minutes 

April 2020 
 

Attendees via Zoom: 
 
Charyl Garman, Jane Wilcox, Penny Hulse, Robin Bequette, Fred Walker, Celeste Johnson Linda Piasecki, Nancy 
Laswick, Darla Orndorff, Guest:Debbie Cole 
 
1.  Minutes from 3/7/20 approved as emailed. 
 
2.  The TreasurerΩs Report approved as emailed.  
 
3.   The AQG office is closed until the Governor lifts the directive he has made regarding the closing of non-essential 
businesses.  Because of this Nancy Laswick volunteered to visit the office to check the mail and change the voicemail 
message to indicate the office will be closed until further notice. Other board members will still check the voicemail 
messages on their week following the day they were assigned to the work in the office. When pandemic conditions 
are relieved, office coverage will return to normal. 
 
4.  Jane – Communications –  

¶ Lois and Theresa are doing a great job with the Chatter.   

¶ Jane thinks that the private Facebook page is going well.  She will talk to the administrator or other group(s) she 
belongs to, to see if they want to join the virtual group.  Jane needs to talk to the virtual group administrator to 
see if this could be the start of a new Chapter. 

 
5.  Penny – Education –  

¶ Liz (spring speaker) cannot come in October.   

¶ Penny is talking with others to get recommendations of other possibilities.  She is also working on a 2-3 day  
retreat to be scheduled during NancyΩs presidency.    

 
6.  2024 Show Theme – Hip to be Square was chosen by the board for the 2024 Quilt Show Theme.  
 
7.  Robin – Membership –  
Membership totals for April 
  

 
 
8.  Darla – Quilt Show report submitted.  Quilt Show brought in more money than budgeted.  

¶ Volunteer Stats were also submitted.  Only 91% volunteer sign ups.  Recommendation to publish the stats in the      
Chatter was declined. 

¶ Darla recommended that we return to assigning the Chapters to specific responsibilities on the task matrix to 
have them fill the volunteer slots that are open.  With the change from specific assignments, volunteers are not 
stepping forward.   

  4/6/2020 

Youth 12 

Past Presidents 31 

Affiliates 9 

Non-Profit 3 

Member-At-Large * correction 
count 335 

All other memberships 1495 

Total Membership 1873 
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Board of Directors   

Meeting Minutes

 

TreasurerΩs Report 

                          Balance of the AQG accounts as of  

  

              March 2020  ......................................  $93,597.28 

Event Reserve total 

             Fiscal Year to Date  ........................... $169,259.80 

Income total  

 Fiscal Year to Date  .............................. $107,850.10 

Expense total  

 Fiscal Year to Date ΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦΦ$90,439.67 

Current financial reports are available  

 on the website (here) to all AQG Members.  

They are also available to review a hard copy in the AQG Office on Wednesdays from 10am-2pm. 

          Please contact the Treasurer via e-mail at treasurer@azquiltersguild.org with any questions. 

¶ Build A Quilt (BAQ) – Darla has spread some quilts across the east valley to get quilted and bound.  Need more 
spread across the west valley.  The additional money the board approved for batting and backing has been 
spent, and there are still more tops that need batting and backing. 

¶ Darla motioned to refund Quilters Market in Tucson $72 for the 6 people that got sick and could not make the 
bus trip.  Recognizing we are not obligated to refund the money, we hope that Quilters Market will continue 
filling buses for our show.  Celeste 2nd the motion, which passed. 

¶ There is a need for a new computer to replace the one normally used for Entry.  The current computer is old, 
slow, does not have enough memory, etc.  The old computer still needs to be returned to the Quilt Show 
Director and will be assigned to the Volunteer Coordinator to manage the volunteers instead of doing it 
manually.  Darla estimated $700 for the computer and necessary software.  Fred increased that value to $1,000, 
as she is more aware of the requirements, costs, etc.  Fred motioned that we fund $1,000 to purchase the new 
computer, with new software, etc.  Darla 2nd the motion, which passed.   

¶ The Quilt Show Management Book will be completed by June 1. 
¶ Darla would like to change the time of the Quilt Show Lecture to afternoon so that the bus riders would have 
time to attend before catching their buses. 

¶ We are considering moving Promotions out of the prime real estate they have been occupying during the show 
and into the lobby. That would provide additional income for the show, and the new location would still allow 
the personnel to be easily accessible for answering questions, etc.  There were only 25 Charms and 75 pins, and 
all the bags (approx.60) that were sold at the show.   

¶ Penny put a motion before the board to increase the hotel budget for guests.  It was decided to address this 
next month at the Budget Meeting.   

¶ Darla and Kathy have moved the brunch out to August. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 11:30 am 
Respectfully submitted, Debbie Cole (Interim Secretary) 

http://www.azquiltersguild.org/members.php?ID=36
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Many of our Affiliate members offer discounts to AQG members. Remember to show your 

AQG membership card when you are shopping and ask if they offer a discount. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

3 Dudes Quilting Designs 

https://www.facebook.com/3dudesquilting/ 

3dudesquilting@live.com 

Mobile Quilt Store - by appointment 

Contact Fran Kingston-Dill 
602-549-7758 or at fran@sewbella.net 

http://www.facebook.com/sewbellasquiltcart 

7415 E Southern Ave., Mesa, AZ 85209 

Hours: M,Tu,Thu,Fr 9a-5p; Wed 9a-6p 

Sat 9a-4p; Sun 12p-4p 

madbsquiltandsew.com   (480) 964-8914 

madbsbuzz@gmail.com 

Quilting, Sewing & Craft Salon 

Pamela Rackley, Owner 

3536 E. Tremaine Ave. 

Gilbert, AZ 85234 

(602) 628-0845 

SweetPzDezigns@gmail.com                                              

 

MN@G % GDQ RHRSDQ½R 

Quilt Co.  

939 W. Palma De Pina 

Tucson, AZ 85704 

NoahandHerSisters/facebook 

 

https://www.facebook.com/3dudesquilting/
mailto:3dudesquilting@live.com
http://www.facebook.com/sewbellasquiltcart
http://madbsquiltandsew.com/
https://www.facebook.com/NoahandHerSisters
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Many of our Affiliate members offer discounts to AQG members. Remember to show your 

AQG membership card when you are shopping and ask if they offer a discount. 

4219 E. Indian School Rd. #103 

Phoenix, AZ 85018 

Hours: Mon - Sat 9:30a - 6:00p 

www.berninaconnection.com 

(602) 553-8350 

bcreative@berninaconnection.com 

Northern 

3548 W Northern Ave 
Phoenix, AZ  85051 

(602) 841-5427 

Hours: M-F 9a-6p    Sat 9a-5pSun 10a-4p 
 

Chandler 

4939 W Ray Road 
Chandler, AZ  85226 

(480) 961-7363 
Hours: M-F 9a-6p    Sat 9a-5pSun 10a-4p 

 

El Mirage 
12213 NW Grand Ave 

El Mirage, AZ  85335 

(623) 583-0070 
Hours: M-S 9a-5p 

www.35thavesewandvac.com 

info@35thavesewandvac.com 

P.O. Box 39693 

Phoenix, AZ  85069 

Email: info@paqa.net 

Paqa.net 

2750 N Lone Dove Trail 

Tucson AZ 85749 

quiltforacause.org 

(520) 235-7894 

         PO Box 2322 

         Payson, AZ 85547 

         quiltroundup.com 

        eputnam@quiltroundup.com 

         (928) 978-3464 

http://www.berninaconnection.com/
http://www.35thavesewandvac.com/
http://paqa.net
http://quiltforacause.org/
http://quiltroundup.com/

